
FI1/20/325314 

SUE GRAY 

PERMANENT SECRETARY 

 

2nd Floor West 

Clare House 

303 Airport Road West 

BELFAST, BT3 9ED 

Tel No:  028 90816590 

E-mail:  sue.gray@finance-ni.gov.uk 

 

 

 

 

William Humphrey 

Chairperson 

Public Accounts Committee 

Parliament Buildings 

Ballymiscaw 

BELFAST 

BT4 3XX         18 May 2020 

 

Via email – committee.publicaccounts@niassembly.gov.uk 

 

 

Dear Mr Humphrey 
 

PAC EVIDENCE SESSION ON MAJOR CAPITAL PROJECTS – REQUEST FOR 

FOLLOW-UP INFORMATION 

 

Thank you for your letter of 10 March 2020 in which you requested some follow-up 

information.  I am sorry for the delay in replying. 

 

I will address each point in the order in which you raised. 

1. I have attached an extract from HM Treasury’s ‘Guide to Developing the Project 

Business Case’ which lays out in detail the new 5 stage model being introduced 

by Department of Finance for the business case development. This will be rolled 

out from September 2020 (delayed from April because of COVID).  

 

2. The table below details the number of chartered professional staff within 

Construction and Procurement Delivery:  

 

PROFESSION 
 

NUMBER  

New Engineering & Construction Contract 
(NEC) accredited Project Manager 

100 

  

Chartered Institute of Procurement & Supply 56 

Architect 34 

Quantity Surveyor 29 

Mechanical 15 

Building / PM 14 

Civil 9 

Electrical 6 
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Structural 4 

Building Surveyor 1 

Health & Safety 1 

  

TOTAL 169 

 

I have asked for information on a similar basis from other Centres of 
Procurement Expertise and will provide this in due course. Regarding project 
management qualifications, based on an analysis of the most recent Project 
Delivery Profession staff survey, a total of 409 registered as having a project 
delivery qualification (includes PRINCE2, MSP & APM). 
 

3. Department of Finance do not currently record and maintain information 

regarding instances where Senior Responsible Officers have left projects before 

they have been completed, and I am therefore unable to provide you with such 

information.  However, this is an area which we are putting significant effort into 

and I would be happy to come back to you in 6 months to report on progress. 

 

4. The anticipated capital budget of £4.2 billion is actually for the period 2019-21.  

Whilst departmental Capital allocations for 2020-21 have been agreed by the 

Assembly, Ministers are currently assessing the implications of the COVID-19 

pandemic on their respective departmental Capital Budgets.  The Department 

of Finance has also commissioned an exercise to further understand the Capital 

position and how funding might be re-purposed to support economic recovery.  

In that regard it is therefore not possible to clarify the amount to be spent on 

major capital projects during 2020-21 at this stage. 

 
Yours sincerely 

 

 
 

SUE GRAY 
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